




The Mayor called for a vote on the motion; which passes 7-0 (Council members 
Morgan, Destin, Marler, Foreman, Dixon, Ramswell and Braden voted "yes"). 

5. First reading of Ordinance 16-25-LC, providing for regulations of certain portable 
restroom facilities 

The City Attorney read proposed Ordinance 16-25-LC by title; and then presented it to the 
Council on second reading. 

AN ORDfNANCE OF THE CITY OF DESTfN, FLORIDA, RELATfNG TO PLACEMENT OF 
PORTABLE RESTROOM FACILITIES; PROVIDING FOR AUTHORITY; PROVIDING FOR 
FfNDfNGS OF FACT; PROVIDING FOR AN AMENDMENT TO LAND DEVELOPMENT 
CODE SECTION 3.00.01. DEFINITIONS; PROVIDING FOR INCORPORATION fNTO THE 
LAND DEVELOPMENT CODE; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTING PROVISIONS; 
PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 

The City Manager explained that the purpose of the proposed ordinance is to provide some 
regulatory authority for the city to rely upon when atypical portable toilet situations occur. Because 
portable toilets are very well regulated by the Okaloosa County Health Department from the public 
health aspect, the City's intent is to ensure only that portable toilets are located appropriately in 
conformance with the Land Development Code. She also stated that under this ordinance portable 
toilets would be allowed through a construction permit or a special event permit. 

The Mayor opened a public hearing to receive comments for or against the proposed 
ordinance. 

Ms. Marcie Bell, a Destin resident, noted there was a vacant lot across the street from their 
house, and someone bought the property and decided to develop it. In the process a portable toilet 
was placed in front of the property. The situation was brought before the Special Magistrate and the 
Special Magistrate ruled in favor of the property owner but was not presented a picture showing the 
actual placement of the portable toilet. 

The Mayor noted that the City is attempting to develop an ordinance to regulate portable 
toilets throughout the City and not this lot in particular. 

Having no further comments from the public, the Mayor closed the public hearing and 
turned the matter over to the Council for discussion and consideration. 

Councilmember Ramswell moved to approve proposed Ordinance 16-25-LC on frrst 
reading and direct staff to schedule if for second reading. Councilmember Braden provided a 
second to the motion. 

Councilmember Ramswell asked whether the phrase "construction project" under the 
definition of "Portable restroom" in Section 3.00.01of the proposed ordinance could be defined 
more clearly. 

The Land Use Attorney stated it is all encompassing; however, they could try to clarify it 
further if Council does not feel it is clear enough. 

Councilmember Marler asked whether they are trying to regulate a single porta-potty or 
trailers. 
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According to the Land Use Attorney, the proposed ordinance is intended for a single porta­
potty; adding that trailers are covered elsewhere in the Land Development Code. 

Councilmember Marler noted they just adopted a livery vessel ordinance; and that if 
restrooms are required to be placed on the property, he wants to make sure trailers with bathrooms 
are allowed to be brought in during the construction phase. 

The Land Use Attorney noted that during a construction phase, porta-potties would be 
allowed if they have a permit; adding that construction trailers have a separate permitting process. 

Councilmember Marler announced he would abstain from voting on this item. 

The Mayor called for a vote on the motion, which passes 6-0 (Council members 
Morgan, Destin, Foreman, Dixon, Ramswell and Braden voted "yes"; Councilmember Marler 
abstained from voting). 

PUBLIC OPPORTUNITY TO SPEAK ON COUNCIL PROPOSITIONS (Agenda items #6 
thru #8 and #19 thru #22A) 

Ms. Erin Peterson spoke on agenda item #8 - Resolution 17-24 - City Council Meeting 
Procedures. She suggests limiting the number of items on the agenda or limiting the number of 
items that would require a lot of discussions. 

Mr. John Stephens spoke in reference to agenda item #20 - Ordinance 17-10-CC -
Amendment to Livery Vessel Regulation for restroom distance. He suggests requiring only one 
restroom facility for two separate parcels with only one owner. 

Ms. Leigh Moore, representing Howard Group, addressed agenda item #21 - Ordinance 
17-11-CN - Temporary Tree Cutting Moratorium. She stated that Howard Group is a huge 
supporter of this proposed regulation. She also noted that in Section 2 of the proposed moratorium, 
removal of any tree from a homesteaded single-family property occupied by the owner is exempted 
from this ordinance. She recommends the Council strongly considers not exempting those 
properties from the moratorium as many of the trees that are being cut throughout the City are 
happening in those types of situations and having a tremendous impact on the tree canopy. She also 
noted that Section 4 -Penalties, contains general statements about potential penalties and method of 
enforcement; however, the specific penalties are not completely clear. 

Mr. Allen French also spoke on agenda item #21 - Ordinance 17-11-CN- Temporary 
Tree Cutting Moratorium. He commended the City Council, staff and the Tree Board for all their 
efforts in trying to protect trees. He stated he agrees with Ms. Moore's comments; adding that Live 
Oaks that are 200 years old are as much a treasure for this city as their white sand beaches. 

Mr. Shane Moody, President and CEO of the Destin Chamber of Commerce, commented on 
agenda item #22A - Proposed Resolution from the Okaloosa County League of Cities for a Voter 
Referendum in Support of Half-Cent Sales Tax for Okaloosa County. He stated that the Chamber 
Board does not have a position on this sales tax issue. He noted that the story that recently ran in 
the newspaper was misleading. It states that, "late last year, local Chambers of Commerce and 
other groups led initiatives for two separate half-cent sales taxes that they say would help pay for 
county and school district infrastructure project. " He stated that the Destin Area Chamber of 
Commerce was involved in the meetings and the discussions, but they neither support nor oppose 
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this initiative. He added they have asked on multiple occasions for the list of projects the money is 
going to fund, but it was never provided. He suggests the City asks for the same information before 
making a decision on whether or not to support the proposed sales tax because Destin will generate 
close to half if not the majority of the tax. 

CONSENT AGENDA* 
6. Citywide streets resurfacing of Indian Bayou Trail 

Motion by Councilmember Morgan, seconded by Councilmember Marler, to approve 
Consent Agenda item #6, as printed above, passed 7-0 (Council members Morgan, Destin, 
Marler, Foreman, Dixon, Ramswell and Braden voted ''yes"). 

RESOLUTIONS 
7. Resolution 17-20 - Crowder Gulf Joint Venture Amendment 1 - Disaster Recovery 

Services, and Continuing Services Contract extension 

The City Engineer David Campbell explained that the Public Services Department has 
limited emergency response capability and is not equipped to perform major recovery projects, and 
so it is necessary to outsource the work to vendors who have the equipment and manpower. 
CrowderGulf Joint Venture, Inc. has satisfactorily provided these services under the current Disaster 
Recovery Contract and subsequent contract extension. He added that federal award recipients and 
sub-grantees are required to formally adopt federal procurement requirements; and that the City 
officially adopted the requirements on April 3, 2017 via a resolution. 

Councilmember Morgan moved to formally adopt Resolution 17-20, approving 
Amendment No.1 to the Agreement for Disaster Recovery Services with CrowderGulf Joint 
Venture, Inc., authorizing a renewal and extension of the Agreement through June 30, 2018, 
and further designates and confrrms Carisse LeJeune, City Manager, to execute and deliver 
said agreements, and any related documents necessary to consummate the agreement and 
contact extension. Councilmember Destin provided a second to the motion. Motion passed 
7-0 (Council members Morgan, Destin, Marler, Foreman, Dixon, Ramswell and Braden voted 
"yes"). 

8. Resolution 17-24 - City Council Meeting Procedures 

The City Manager presented the draft revised agenda format based on inputs provided by 
members of the Council. The goal is to allow for a smooth flow of information and create an 
efficient process for the Council to consider and craft policy decisions. 

Motion by Councilmember Foreman, seconded by Councilmember Ramswell, to 
adopt Resolution 17-24 passed 7-0 (Council members Morgan, Destin, Marler, Foreman, 
Dixon, Ramswell and Braden voted "yes"). 

9. Resolution 17-25 - National Fish and Wildlife Foundation, Sandalwood Drive 
Drainage - A ward of Contract 

The City Engineer explained that this project is for the storm water improvements to 
Sandalwood Drive. The improvements provide for the installation of storm water exfiltration piping 
under the roadway of the subdivision in the area prone to flooding. The project was advertised for 
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bid, and the City's Bid Committee is recommending Gulf Coast Utility Contractors, Inc. for this 
project. 

Councilmember Marler moved to adopt Resolution 17-25 and authorize the City 
Manager to execute a contract with Gulf Coast Utility Contractors, Inc., for the Sandalwood 
Drive Drainage Improvements project in the amount of $381,668.75. Councilmember 
Foreman provided a second to the motion. 

Councilmember Ramswell pointed out that the proposed contract contained two "Article 
11" referencing two different subjects - "Public Records" and "Public Entity Crimes. " 

The City Engineer noted it was a typographical error and will be corrected. 

Motion passed 7-0 (Council members Morgan, Destin, Marler, Foreman, Dixon, 
Ramswell and Braden voted "yes"). 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
SCHEDULED PRESENTATIONS FROM THE PUBLIC ** 
PROJECT REPORTS AND COMMENTS FROM MAYOR AND COUNCIL 

10. Councilmember Morgan 

Councilmember Morgan asked the City Manager to place on the next meeting agenda 
discussion to canceVreschedule the July 3, 2017 Council meeting. 

11. Councilmember Destin 

Councilmember Destin encouraged members of the public to attend a Special Council 
Workshop scheduled for Wednesday, May 3, 2017, at 5:30p.m. at the Destin Community Center to 
discuss the City's Comprehensive Plan. 

12. Councilmember Marler 

Councilmember Marler announced Founder's Day on Saturday, May 13, 2017 at the Destin 
Community Center. 

13. Councilmember Foreman 
14. Councilmember Dixon 
15. Councilmember Ramswell 
16. Councilmember Braden 

Councilmember Braden asked the City Manager to provide an alternative date to the July 3, 
2017 Council meeting in case they decide to reschedule the meeting. 

17. Mayor Fischer 
STAFF REPORTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 

18. City Attorney comments 
19. City Land Use Attorney comments 
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20. First reading of Ordinance 17-1 0-CC - Amendment to Livery Vessel Regulation for 
restroom distance 

The City Attorney read proposed Ordinance 17-1 0-CC by title; and then presented it the 
City Council on first reading. 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF DESTIN RELATING TO LIVERY VESSELS; 
PROVIDING FOR ADDITIONAL FINDINGS OF FACT; PROVIDING FOR THE 
AMENDMENT OF SECTION 13-145 GENERAL REGULATIONS/STANDARDS; 
PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY AND PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 

According to Development Manager Steve Schmidt, staff was directed by Council to bring 
back a revision to the livery vessel regulation eliminating the 200 foot distance requirement for 
restrooms and providing that the restrooms only have to be on the same parcel of property. The 
proposed ordinance deletes the restroom distance requirements and replaces it with language that 
requires appropriate restrooms be located on the property on which the livery vessel docking 
location is located. 

Councilmember Braden moved to approve proposed Ordinance 17-10-CC on frrst 
reading and direct staff to bring it back for second reading on May 15th; seconded by 
Councilmember Dixon. 

Councilmember Marler asked how livery vessel areas with no restroom facilities would be 
able to place one on their parcel when FEMA does not allow anything without wheels. 

Mr. Schmidt explained that the FEMA requirement only pertains to the flood plain. The 
flood plain does not cover even 200 feet of those properties because of the rise in elevations; adding 
any restrooms that would need to be constructed would be placed in the review process to make 
sure they are not in the FEMA flood zone. 

Referencing earlier comments by Mr. John Stephens, Councilmember Ramswell asked if 
two restrooms are required - one for each two .separate parcels - even if there is only one owner. 

Mr. Schmidt noted that in this particular situation, a business currently operates on two 
contiguous properties under separate ownership. Under the current ordinance, each owner or 
property shall provide a restroom facility. However, the code also allows a shared restroom with a 
written permission from the adjoining property owner to use their restroom and it includes a 
statement that the restroom can support multiple uses under the code. 

Councilmember Morgan stated that requiring a restroom facility is the cost of doing 
business and that it is not asking too much of a business. He continued this particular issue was 
discussed by the CRA Board, and there was a workshop with all the livery vessel owners. It has 
already been vetted several and yet they are discussing the same issues again. 

Councilmember Dixon stated it would be very difficult to tailor this ordinance to every 
unique situation on the harbor. 

Having no further comments from the Council members, the mayor called for a vote 
on the motion, which passes 6-1 (Council members Destin, Marler, Foreman, Dixon, 
Ramswell and Braden voted "yes"; Councilmember Morgan voted "no"). 

Page 7 of l O 



21. First reading of Ordinance 17-11-CN- Temporary tree cutting moratorium 

The City Attorney read proposed Ordinance 17-11-CN by title; and then presented it the 
City Council on first reading. 

AN ORDINANCE ENACTING A TEMPORARY MORATORJUM ON THE 
REMOVAL OF PROTECTED TREES WITHIN THE DESTIN CITY LIMITS, 
PENDING CONSIDERATION OF CHANGES TO CITY ORDINANCES; 
PROVIDING DEFINITIONS; PROVIDING FOR A TEMPORARY MORATORJUM 
ON PERMITS ALLOWING REMOVAL OF CERTAIN TREES; PROVIDING FOR 
EXCEPTIONS; PROVIDING FOR APPEALS; PROVIDING FOR PENAL TIES, AND 
PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE AND TERM. 

Councilmember Destin asked if they could proceed with this moratorium and delete the 
homestead language; but, at the same time not to prevent someone with a Live Oak located in the 
middle of their property from building a home. 

The City Manager pointed out that the following exemption has been included in the 
proposed ordinance based on consensus by Council not to prevent someone from building a home 
on their property: 

"4. Any removal of a qualifying tree that is necessary in order to accommodate the construction of a 
single-family residential home, as long as the following are satisfied: 

a. The removal is approved as part of issuance of a building construction permit for the 
residence; 

b. The removal does not occur until after the building construction permit is posted and a 
notice of commencement is recorded; 

c. Only those qualifying tree(s) may be removed as are necessary to reasonably 
accommodate the approved building site plan including only building footprint, utilities, 
access and drainage. " 

The City Manager also noted the following exemption was requested by Council and staff 
will delete it by a vote of Council: 

"5. Removal of any tree from a homesteaded single-family property occupied by the owner. " 

Councilmember Foreman stated any changes they make to this moratorium ordinance would 
bring it back to first reading and further delay it. 

Councilmember Dixon suggests passing this moratorium now so they could have something 
in place, and then possibly amending it later on. 

Councilmember Ramswell noted that according to the staff report, there are no funds 
currently budgeted for enforcement of this ordinance. 

Councilmember Morgan stated he envisions having the current code enforcement personnel 
doing their normal job enforcing the penalties. 

The City Manager stated they could site someone who cut down a qualifying tree and bring 
them before the Special Magistrate. If someone is in the process of cutting down a tree and the City 
is notified, they would go out and put a Stop Work Order on it. However, they do not have the staff 
to consistently patrol the entire City to make sure no one is getting ready to cut down a qualifying 
tree. 
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Councilmember Ramswell stated they would need to discuss this Issue during their 
visioning session this month. 

Motion by Councilmember Destin, seconded by Councilmember Morgan, to approve 
proposed Ordinance 17-11-CN on frrst reading and direct staff to schedule if for second 
reading passed 7-0 (Council members Morgan, Destin, Marler, Foreman, Dixon, Ramswell 
and Braden voted "yes"). 

22. City Manager comments 
A. Proposed Resolution from the Okaloosa County League of Cities for a Voter 

Referendum in Support of Half-Cent Sales Tax for Okaloosa County 

The City Manager stated that the Okaloosa County League of Cities (OCLOC) Executive 
Board is proposing a resolution urging Okaloosa County Board of Commissioners to pursue adding 
a November 2017 Voter Referendum to levy an additional half-cent sales tax for a period of five 
years to fund capital improvement projects. Each member municipality is being requested to 
address and consider this resolution during their May 2017 meetings to gage their support of this 
initiative. 

The Mayor noted he had informed the OCLOC Executive Board he would not recommend 
support of this initiative to the Destin City Council. The distribution of money among the various 
cities is based on year-round population, which he feels is very inequitable to the City of Destin 
which is the largest contributor to the sales tax revenues. Also, the County did not provide specific 
information as to how the money will be spent. 

Councilmember Morgan stated he would not be in favor of continuing to subsidize other 
cities and Okaloosa County; and having an inequitable share of the revenues return to Destin. He 
continued that Destin would pay 40 to 50 percent of the sales tax and only receive 6.6 percent of the 
money collected. 

Councilmember Destin stated he cannot support this initiative not just based on unfair 
distribution of the money, but also because there is no accountability within the framework of how 
the money would be spent. He also stated that if this initiative is approved through a referendum, 
Destin will have to determine where to spend their share of the money. 

Councilmember Foreman noted that the revenue distribution is statutory; which is based on 
the population of each individual city. He suggests they do not arbitrarily turn it down as a matter 
of principle. 

Councilmember Morgan stated he can only support the sales tax consideration if the County 
can demonstrate they would do more for Destin. 

Councilmember Ramswell noted that the distribution of funds by population is by State 
Statutes; and that doubling the proportionate share for Cinco Bayou, Laurel Hill and Shalimar was 
done by the Okaloosa County League of Cities with a joint agreement. She stated she cannot 
support the collection of additional sales tax because the City of Destin will contribute the most and 
the money will be dispersed amongst the County; with 57 percent of it going to Okaloosa County. 
She suggests at least asking the County to allow the City of Destin to have a sit on the table and 
have a voice on how the money will be spent. 
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COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE 

Ms. Carrie Harbaugh asked the Council to support her effort to convince the U.S. Coast 
Guard to replace the sea buoy damaged by oil during the BP oil spill. 

Ms. Marcie Bell noted there is as parcel zoned residential in the City that is being used for 
commercial business. She also stated this particular lot should be zoned Conservation. 

The City Attorney cautioned the Council there are some active code enforcement cases 
against this particular parcel regarding this issue; and that the Council cannot interfere in that 
process. 

The Land Use Attorney clarified there is not an active code enforcement case yet; however, 
there have been some complaints received that would be investigated by the City. 

Councilmember Ramswell stated the one thing they have always been seeking is additional 
beach access for the public. She suggests they entertain the possibility of purchasing Parcel B for 
public beach access. She also stated she has spoken to Mr. Dana Matthews about this possibility; 
and that Mr. Matthews will discuss it with his client. 

Mr. Dana Matthews informed Council his client has authorized him to entertain a dialogue 
with the City regarding this issue. 

Councilmember Ramswell asked for Council ' s support in directing the Land Use Attorney 
to be the City's designee to discuss with Mr. Matthews the possibility of the City obtaining that 
particular parcel. 

Councilmember Marler suggests they place this item on the agenda for the next meeting to 
give staff time to do some background investigation. 

There was a general consensus to place the potential purchase of Parcel B property for 
public beach access on the next meeting agenda for discussion. 

Having no further business at this time, the meeting was adjourned at 8:06PM. 

ATTEST: 

ADOPTED THIS 19™·DAY OF JUNE 2017 
By: 

Scott Fischer, Mayor 
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